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Tuesday 10 September 

 P&C Meeting  
     7.00pm Staffroom 

 

Wednesday 11 September 

 House Athletics Carnival 
Day 1 - Jumps and 
throws 

 

Friday 13 September 

 House Athletics Carnival 
Day 2 

 

Monday 16 September 

 Student Leaders Meeting 
12.30pm Library 

 Food Bank Food 
Sensations12.30pm-
2.30pm 

 BUZ Rangers 2.00pm 
Senior Wet Area 

 

Friday 20 September 

 Junior Assembly Rooms     
 

Monday 23 September 

 Student Leaders Meeting 
12.30pm Library 

 Food Bank Food 
Sensations 12.30pm-
2.30pm 

 BUZ Rangers 2.00pm 
Senior Wet Area 

 

Friday 27 September 

 Whole School Assembly 

From the Principals 

10 September 2019 

It has certainly been a couple of busy weeks at the campus, with Open Night, a 
couple of excursions and of course the choir performance at the “One Big Voice” 
concert recently. As we head towards the end of term, the House Athletics 
Carnival is on this week and of course, our clubs’ activities have continued 
throughout the term. 
 
Thank you so much to all the parents who were able to 
attend the Open Night held recently. A large number of 
parents came along to view a visual “snapshot” of the 
learning programs in each classroom. Congratulations to 
the students for their work and thank you to the staff 
members who worked hard to prepare the rooms and the 
displays that were viewed. Finally, thank you to the canteen 
and the P&C for their provision of refreshments for all the 
visitors.  
 
Our talented choir travelled to the RAC Arena in Perth recently to perform with a 
large number of other schools in the “One Big Voice” 
concert, singing and dancing brilliantly in front of a large 
audience. This type of performance is unique and 
showcases talent across a number of schools. Our 
students were excellent representatives of Riverton and 
were enthusiastic participants all evening. Thank you to 
all those parents who were able to go along and support 
the students and well done to our choir. Finally, thank 
you so much to Mr Tim Davey for his hard work and 
coordination of the event and Mrs Frossos for her 
supervision and support on the night.  
 
It is an exciting week coming up for the campus as we hold our annual House 
Athletics Carnival on the oval. Our students have been 
practising hard and preparing for the variety of events that are 
held as part of the event. I would like to wish them all the best 
for the carnival, confident that they will all do their best and 
enjoy the competition. Thanks to Mr Tomasevich for all his 
hard work and organisation in preparing everyone for the 
days, and to the teachers who have worked to complete 
selections, practice and other activities necessary in the lead 
up to the days. Parents are reminded that the carnival events 
are spread over two (2) days with the Jumps, Throws and 
longer distance running (200m, 400m and 800m) events 
tomorrow (Wednesday 11th September) and the shorter 
running races, relays and team games held on the main day of competition on 
Friday 13th September. Hopefully the weather will be kind and we will have a 
brilliant carnival. I look forward to seeing lots of parents at the event.  

 

 

 

The canteen will be 
open all day on 
Wednesday and 

Friday on carnival 
days.  

They will be selling 
cheesies, sausages, 
cakes, icy poles etc. 

Don’t forget to bring a 
gold coin!! 



 

On Friday night 30 August the Riverton Primary Choir 
travelled into the city to perform at RAC Arena as part 
of the "One Big Voice" concert.  
 
The choir was part of a mass choir from nearly 100 
schools and 1000 children. 
 
The choir performed to 14,000 people for over an 
hour singing 12 different songs. 
 
There were also several special guest performers 
including Jordan Anthony who was runner-up on "The 
Voice". 
 
Even though the choir students had a very late night 
they had a lot of fun and performed at a very high 
level.  
 
We can't wait until next year's concert! 
 
Mr Davey 
Music Specialist 



 



 

 

 

 

Students who are waiting for their 
parents after school must sit outside their 
classroom until they arrive. 
 
If parents are not at the school, students 
are required to leave the school grounds 
as soon as they are dismissed from class. 
 
Thank you for your co-operation. 
 
Maria Stanbridge 
Deputy Principal 

 

 

Have you downloaded the Connect App? It is a 

great way to have your child/rens information 

at your fingertips. A great part of it is that you 

can send through your child/rens absentees at 

a push of a button.  

In term 4 2019 we will be transitioning the 

newsletter to this format. In 2020 this will be 

the only way that you will be sent the 

newsletter. 



 

WEDNESDAY 11 SEPTEMBER   
    

9.15am 1.00pm 

    

1. Girls Year 1 100m 27. Girls Year 3 Throws 

2. Boys Year 1 100m 28. Boys Year 3 Throws 

3. Girls Year 2 200m 29. Girls Year 4 Throws 

4. Boys Year 2 200m 30. Boys Year 4 Throws 

5. Girls Year 3 200m 31. Girls Year 5 Throws 

6. Boys Year 3 200m 32. Boys Year 5 Throws 

7. Girls Year 4 200m 33. Girls Year 6 Throws 

8. Boys Year 4 200m 34. Boys Year 6 Throws 

9. Girls Year 5 200m   

10. Boys Year 5 200m   

11. Girls Year 6 200m   

12. Boys Year 6 200m   

    

9.45am approximately  (after 200m) 2.10pm approximately (after throws) 

    

13. Girls Year 3 Long Jump 35. Girls Year 3 400m 

14. Boys Year 3 Long Jump 36. Boys Year 3 400m 

15. Girls Year 4 Long Jump 37. Girls Year 4 400m 

16. Boys Year 4 Long Jump 38. Boys Year 4 400m 

17. Girls Year 5 Long Jump 39. Girls Year 5 800m 

18. Boys Year 5 Long Jump 40. Boys Year 5 800m 

19. Girls Year 6 Long Jump 41. Girls Year 6 800m 

20. Boys Year 6 Long Jump 42. Boys Year 6 800m 

21. Girls Year 4 Triple Jump   

22. Boys Year 4 Triple Jump   

23. Girls Year 5 Triple Jump   

24. Boys Year 5 Triple Jump   

25. Girls Year 6 Triple Jump   

26. Boys Year 6 Triple Jump   



 

FRIDAY 13 SEPTEMBER 
9:00am 79 Year 4 Boys 75m Division A 115. Snr Mixed Tug of War Pu v B 

  80. Year 5 Girls 100m Division C 116. Snr Mixed Tug of War R v B 

Kindy & P/P Races 81. Year 5 Girls 100m Division B 117. Snr Mixed Tug of War Pu v Gr 

  82. Year 5 Girls 100m Division A 118. Snr Mixed Tug of War R vs Go 

43. Year 1 Girls 50m Division E 83. Year 5 Boys 100m Division F 119. Snr Mixed Tug of War Gr v B 

44. Year 1 Girls 50m Division D 84. Year 5 Boys 100m Division E   

45. Year 1 Girls 50m Division C 85. Year 5 Boys 100m Division D LUNCH 12:20pm - 12:50pm 

46. Year 1 Girls 50m Division B 86. Year 5 Boys 100m Division C   

47. Year 1 Girls 50m Division A 87. Year 5 Boys 100m Division B 120. Inter Girls Shuttleball 

48. Year 1 Boys50m Division E 88. Year 5 Boys 100m Division A 121. Inter Boys Shuttleball 

49. Year 1 Boys 50m Division D 89. Year 6 Girls 100m Division E 122. Senior Girls Shuttleball 

50. Year 1 Boys 50m Division C 90. Year 6 Girls 100m Division D2 123. Senior Boys Shuttleball 

51. Year 1 Boys 50m Division B 91. Year 6 Girls 100m Division C 124. Inter Girls Passball 

52. Year 1 Boys 50m Division A 92. Year 6 Girls 100m Division B 125. Inter Boys Passball 

53. Year 2 Girls 50m Division D 93. Year 6 Girls 100m Division A 126. Senior Girls Passball 

54. Year 2 Girls 50m Division C 94. Year 6 Boys 100m Division F 127. Senior Boys Passball 

55. Year 2 Girls 50m Division B 95. Year 6 Boys 100m Division E 128. Inter Girls Leaderball 

56. Year 2 Girls 50m Division A 96. Year 6 Boys 100m Division D 129. Inter Boys Leaderball 

57. Year 2 Boys 50m Division E 97. Year 6 Boys 100m Division C 130. Senior Girls Leaderball 

58. Year 2 Boys 50m Division D 98. Year 6 Boys 100m Division B 131. Senior Boys Leaderball 

59. Year 2 Boys 50m Division C 99. Year 6 Boys 100m Division A 132. Year 1 Girls Shuttle Relay 4x50m 

60. Year 2 Boys 50m Division B   133. Year 1 Boys Shuttle Relay 4x50m 

61. Year 2 Boys 50m Division A RECESS 10:30am - 11:00am 134. Year 2 Girls Shuttle Relay 4x50m 

62. Year 3 Girls 50m Division D   135. Year 2 Boys Shuttle Relay 4x50m 

63. Year 3 Girls 75m Division C Years 1 - 2 Tabloids - East side of the oval 136. Year 3 Girls Shuttle Relay 4x75m 

64. Year 3 Girls 75m Division B   137. Year 3 Boys Shuttle Relay 4x75m 

65. Year 3 Girls 75m Division A 100. Inter Girls Tunnelball 138. Year 4 Girls Circular Relay 4x100m 

66. Year 3 Boys 75m Division E 101. Inter Boys Tunnelball 139. Year 4 Boys Circular Relay 4x100m 

67. Year 3 Boys 75m Division D 102. Senior Girls Tunnelball 140. Year 5 Girls Circular Relay 4x100m 

68. Year 3 Boys 75m Division C 103. Senior Boys Tunnelball 141. Year 5 Boys Circular Relay 4x100m 

69. Year 3 Boys 75m Division B 104. Inter Girls Wheel Relay 142. Year 6 Girls Circular Relay 4x100m 

70. Year 3 Boys 75m Division A 105. Inter Boys Wheel Relay 143. Year 6 Boys Circular Relay 4x100m 

71. Year 4 Girls 75m Division E 106. Senior Girls Wheel Relay 144. Grand Faction Relay 

72. Year 4 Girls 75m Division D 107. Senior Boys Wheel Relay   

73. Year 4 Girls 75m Division C 108. Inter Mixed Tug of War R vs Gr Presentations 2.50pm 

74. Year 4 Girls 75m Division B 109. Inter Mixed Tug of War Pu v B   

75. Year 4 Girls 75m Division A 110. Inter Mixed Tug of War R v B   

76. Year 4 Boys 75m Division D 111. Inter Mixed Tug of War Pu v Gr   

77. Year 4 Boys 75m Division C 112. Inter Mixed Tug of War R vs Pu   

78. Year 4 Boys 75m Division B 113. Inter Mixed Tug of War Gr vs B   

 114. Snr Mixed Tug of War R v Gr   



 

 

 

 

The uniform shop is now stocking ‘beanies’. For $12.50 
they will keep your head warm in the colder months. 
Keeping in mind this does not replace the broad brim 
hats for our school policy ’not hat, no play’.  

 

 

 

 

We will be at the Sports Carnival on Wednesday 11 September 
from 10.00am – 1.00 pm to:  

 meet and support the school community. 
 offer a variety of resources regarding health and wellbeing  
 healthy snack alternatives 
 
We look forward to meet parents and share the excitement of the day with the school community.  

Sue Woods 
Registered Nurse 
 





 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Willetton Basketball 
School Holiday Camp 
First Week - 4 days 

For children 9 years and under 
[ minimum age 5 yrs ] 

Tuesday 1st October - Friday 4th October  
Second Week - 5 days 

For children 9 years and over   
*** All courts are on 10 foot baskets 

Monday 7th October - Friday 11th October 
9.00am - 3.30pm daily 

Please visit www.willettontigers.com.au and go 
to the junior holiday camp tab 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.willettontigers.com.au&data=02%7C01%7CAngela.Brierley%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cbfb21cd0d3aa41f5b6dc08d732a01e60%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637033535645293136&sdata=lmO7ORtjq

